
CARROLLTON CIVIC WOMAN’S CLUB NEWSLETTER 
 

Combined for June & July 2002 
 
Jun 26 Wed General Meeting/ LUNCHEON at The Bradley Street Fish House, 

11:30.  Please call your department Chairwoman as soon as possible 
to confirm attendance. Orders will be placed individually. 

 
Jun 27 Thu First-Class Postage increases to 37 cents.  
 
Every Mon TOPS, Women’s Center, 2nd Floor Conference Room, 1 PM. 
  Line Dancing, Community Activities Center, 4 PM. 
 
Jul 4 Thu       Independence Day!  Fly your flag! 
 
Jul 12 Fri       Rundown At Sundown.  Volunteers needed with setup, water, timing, 
food, and cleanup, at Carrollton High School. Sponsored by the Chamber of Commerce.  
Please contact Edith Maxwell (770-854-5340) or Callie Mohn (770-830-9116).  
 
Jul 19  Fri      End of Summer Library Reading Program. The Education Dept will 
provide refreshments. Donations of cookies, punch, time or money would be appreciated. 
Contact Martha Thurman at (770-832-8962)  or jthurman@smipc.net. 
 
Jul 24 Wed     Family Picnic at McIntosh Park, Pavillion #2 at 11:30.  Conservation 
Dept has invited Doug Mabry to speak on The Matriarchal Line in Creek Indians. 
Adults are $9, kids are free.  “Splash & play” is $1.  Several members with vans will 
meet at 10:45 at Tabernacle Baptist Church, so we can carpool and chat. 
 
Jul 27 Sat       National Korean War Veterans Day.  Fly your flag at half-staff until 
sundown.    
 
Anne Hill Book Club is on break until September. 
 
The next Conservation Dept Meeting  is October 7th, Evergreen Chinese 

Restaurant,11:30 AM.  Please come enjoy our Butterfly Garden this 
summer. Next year’s theme is Backyard habitat for wildlife. 

 
The next Board Meeting is Wed, August 7th . 

 
AUG 17  Sat   GFCWC Institute Training in Athens.  Avonelle Rogers is the new 

Georgia President.  
 
 

mailto:jthurman@smipc.net
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Club concern: Juanita Cobb. 
 
Martha Ann Saunders continues to send coupons to COMFLEACT. Coupons valued at 
$1,340.73 were mailed overseas in May.   THANK YOU. 

 
Marie Johnson collects toiletry samples for the Women’s Emergency Shelter. 
Collections in May totaled $123.40. 
 
The Emergency Women’s Shelter can use your old cell phones to call 911. 
 
CASA (Court Appointed Special Advocates) needs volunteers to serve as advocates for 
children in neglect and abuse cases.  Please contact Amanda Camp (770-830-1964), P.O. 
Box 310, Carrollton, GA 30117, for information on training classes.  Volunteers are also 
needed to serve on their board of directors. 

 
Ginny asks that we set aside a box for our international students “lending box.”  Items 
that a college student might be able to use in a dorm room-clocks, irons, twin sheets, 
picture frames, dishes, towels, lamps, toiletries, laundry baskets, etc. The international 
students picnic at the Fulfords is in mid-August. 

 
Karen Hartley asks you to donate diapers, formula, any useable baby clothing, 
furniture, toys, or maternity clothes to the Carroll County Parenting Program.  They now 
are trying to help pregnant 10 and 13-year-old children.  Any donations are welcome!  

 
DFACS has requested our help collecting basic school supplies for needy children. 

 
CONGRATULATIONS! 

Four members have completed AARPs DRIVE ALIVE: 55 program. 
 Margaret Hickson   Eugenia Johnson 
 Edith Morehead   Martha Ann Saunders 

 
Joan Borders is making plans for a fall trip to Tallulah Falls School, when the leaves 
are turning. Details will follow… 

 
 
 
Diving into summer… 
 
 
 
 
 
Joy Gould 
Corresponding Secretary 
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Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club 

General Meeting 
Wednesday, May 22, 2002 

 
 
 

President Nina Chaffin called the meeting to order at 11:30 am and introduced Bettye 
Collins Jones who gave the program on the New Hope Boys Home.  Bettye has New 
Hope Cook Books for sale for $12.  Lunch was served after the program. 
Helon Styles gave the devotional on Psalm 23.  Edith Maxwell led the pledge to the flag.  
Callie Mohn introduced guest Penny Lewis from the Carrollton Cultural Arts Center.  
There were 36 members and one guest present. 

 
Officers’ reports 

Second VP Gwyn Chestnut distributed activities sheets to all members to record all 
activities for the month. 
Recording Secretary Sharon Hearnburg reported that minutes have been published 
and stand approved as published. 
Treasurer Callie Mohn reported a beginning balance of $5,496.51; total deposits of 
$1,210.83; checks and payments of $1,164.98; and an ending balance of $5,542.36. 

 
Unfinished business 

Photos of all state award winners were made immediately following the meeting. 
 

New business 
Flower arrangements from Joanna McGee Browning’s wedding were given as door 
prizes.  Anna Fazio won the CIP fern.  $18 was collected for CIP. 

 
Department reports 

Arts Co-Chair Johnnye Hutchens reported that Dr. Anglin and the chorus and art 
students from Tallulah Falls School will present the program in November.  Laura 
Lovvorn of Bowdon won 2nd place in state art competition and $4,000.  Beverly Britt 
won 1st place in seniors’ talent show.  An announcement was made about the upcoming 
production of 42nd Street by the Carrollton Community Theatre.  The Arts Department 
gave 4 scholarships for the Carrollton Cultural Arts Art Camps.  Idys Overton has tickets 
and needs hostesses for the Hidden Garden Tour on June 8 & 9. 
Education:  No report 
Home Life:  Thank you to Bettye Collins Jones for our program today. 
International Affairs Chair Ginny McGee asked for volunteers to help with the 
international students’ picnic to be held in mid August at the Fulford’s.  In October of 
2003 Carrollton will host 19 Russian doctors for 17 days and volunteers will be needed to 
assist with their stay. 
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Public Affairs Chair Edith Maxwell reminded members to save coupons for 
COMFLEACT (Martha Ann Saunders) and toiletries for Women’s Shelter (Marie 
Johnson).  Edith received a letter from Amanda Bristol Camp asking for volunteers to be 
trained for CASA.  Edith reported that ID Kit for Kids will be made at Haney Ford on 
Monday, May 27, from 9:00 until 1:00.  Callie Mohn asked for volunteers to help with 
Rundown at Sundown on July 12, 2002, at Carrollton High School.  Proceeds will go to 
Chamber of Commerce. 
 

Committee Reports 
Tallulah Falls Co-Chair Johnnye Hutchens reported that $195 from the sale of her 
bread and afghans has been sent to Tallulah Falls School. 
CIP:  Joy Gould reported that the “babies” were picked up from a successful stay at 
Central Middle School and will be available for summer youth programs. 
Sunshine concerns include Dot Dees who had surgery and Gwyn Chestnut’s sister-in-law 
who was in an accident. 
Hospitality:  Nina reported that the club will have a salad luncheon at the Bradley Street 
Fish House on Wednesday, June 26; reservations will be made through department 
chairpersons.  On July 24 the club will have a picnic with spouses/significant others at 
McIntosh Park.  Members with vans will be available to drive any who do not wish to 
drive that far. 
Book Club:  Johnnye Hutchens reported that plans have been made for book club in the 
fall. 
Line Dancing:  Marjorie Hudson reported that line dancing on Mondays at 4:00 pm will 
continue during the summer with Ron Akers from SUWG teaching.  Plans are in the 
making for the organization of a Dream Weavers group to perform at nursing homes. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 pm. 
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Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club 

Board Meeting 
Thursday, June 06, 2002 

10:00 AM 
 

Those present included:  Nina Chaffin, Joan Borders, Johnnye Hutchins, Joy Gould, 
Callie Mohn, Karen Hartley, Eleanor Hoomes, Martha Thurman, Gwyn Chesnut, Martha 
Ann Saunders, and Sharon Hearnburg. 
President Nina Chaffin called the meeting to order.  Nina gave the devotional.  Club 
concerns include Juanita Cobb and Patsy Carlton. 
Recording Secretary Sharon Hearnburg reported that the minutes of previous board 
meeting were published and stand approved as published. 
President Nina Chaffin reported that she had received letters of resignation from 
Edith Cooley and Kitty Kaylor.  Club Institute will be August 17 from 8:30 am until 
4:30 pm at Athens, GA. 
A motion, made by Johnnye Hutchins and seconded by Martha Ann Saunders, was 
passed to dispense with July Board Meeting.  Information will be circulated through 
newsletter and telephone. 
First VP Martha Ann Saunders reported that the club now has insurance through 
Seabury & Smith.  The yearly fee for the insurance will need to be included in the budget 
each year. 
Treasurer Callie Mohn reported that dues are now $45 for any who have not paid.  The 
beginning balance was $5,496.51; deposits/credits were $1,210.83; checks/payments 
were $164.98; ending balance was $5,542.36.  Callie circulated a list of all department 
expenses for department chairs.  If you are interested in helping with Rundown at 
Sundown on July 12, contact Callie. 

 
Unfinished Business 

June meeting:  Club members will meet on June 26 at 11:30 am at Bradley Street Fish 
House for lunch.  All department chairs should contact department members to get 
number who will be attending.  Nina will contact inactive members.  Department chairs 
should call Nina by June 17, 2002, to give her number planning to attend.   
July meeting:  The July picnic will be July 24 at pavilion #2 at McIntosh.  Department 
chairs should notify Eleanor Hoomes of number in their departments who will be 
attending.  Everyone will meet at the parking lot of Tabernacle Baptist Church to carpool 
to McIntosh.  Spouses and grandchildren are invited.  A motion, made by Callie Mohn 
and seconded by Joy Gould, was passed to charge $9 per adult with children free.  
Eleanor Hoomes will arrange all food. 
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New Business 

Annual Salad Luncheon:  Since the Ag Center will be under renovation this fall, Martha 
Thurman will check with the Methodist Church to see if we can use their facilities for our 
annual Salad Luncheon on October 17, 2002. 
Time for general meetings:  A motion was made by Johnnye Hutchins and seconded by 
Joan Borders to survey club members to determine a preferred meeting time for general 
meeting.  A motion, made by Sharon Hearnburg and seconded by Joy Gould, was passed 
to table the motion until January. 
 

Department Reports 
Arts Chair Johnnye Hutchins reported that art students from Tallulah Falls will be 
invited to the November meeting. 
Conservation Chair Eleanor Hoomes reported the department had a picnic at Perry 
House to see results of their work done earlier.  The department will meet next in 
October.  Next year’s focus for this department will be backyard habitats for wildlife and 
to replenish and replace at the Perry House. 
Education Chair Martha Thurman reported that she received a letter of thanks from 
Rebecca Sullivan of Carrollton High School for the Achievement Award donated by the 
department.  Martha will need assistance with refreshments for the Summer Reading 
Program on July 19. 

 
Committee Reports 

Nina Chaffin reported that Tallulah Falls School is undergoing renovation and the club 
has the opportunity to fund the redecoration of a room for $1500.  Johnnye Hutchins will 
contact the Junior Club of Carrollton to see if they would be interested in going in with us 
on the project.  Joan plans a trip to Tallulah Falls in the autumn.   
CIP Chair Karen Hartley reported that the BTIO babies are going to Antioch Baptist 
Church in July.  This will be the first time the babies have been used by a church group.  
The CCWC Foundation received $500 from the Noon Rotary Club earmarked for the 
BTIO project. 
Legislative Chair Martha Ann Saunders announced a forum for all candidates from 
both parties for the 11th Congressional District will be held on June 25, at 10:30 am, at 
the Technology Learning Center, Room 1301, at State University of West Georgia.  The 
candidates include: 
 Republican    Democrat 
 Phil Gingrey    Buddy Darden 
 Bob Herriott    Roger Kahn 
 Cecil Stanton 
Please let Martha Ann know if you are active in any campaign, sponsor a coffee, etc. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:45 am. 

 


